

Lion's Roar: April 12, 2021

Dear Parents,

Happy Easter! We pray you had a wonderful break with your families! With summer approaching, we encourage you to take advantage of the summer readiness camps for Grades K-4. They are listed on the website under "Important Links".

The 8th Grade Students began switching classrooms the week before the Easter Break, and they did an amazing job! This week, we will be extending this to Grades 5-7. The teachers will help students manage the transitions of moving classrooms and using their lockers for organization and planning. By the end of the week, the students should be in a good routine with their new procedures.

Additionally, students in all grades will have recess with students from other homeroom classes, and the use of the cafeteria will increase this week. We are so grateful to have more flexibility on our campus due to many factors, especially that most of our faculty and staff are fully vaccinated. Please note that we will continue with cleaning and safety protocols that include face coverings for Grades 3-8, the use of desk dividers while consuming food in the classrooms, and limiting group work to the north, south, east, and west classroom partners in order to "contract trace" in case of an exposure. Please continue to take a personal health screening of your child each morning before sending him/her to school.

-Erin Candilora

"Lord, let your face shine on us." Amen

Important Dates-

Wednesday, April 14 1st Grade Class Mass; 8:30 am

April 14-15 ACT Aspire testing 7th/8th grade

Friday, April 16 Spirit Shirt Day

Tuesday, April 20 8th Grade Retreat

Friday, April 30 Last Day to purchase yearbook ads

Tuesday, May 4 Last Day to Pay Tuition for 2021-2022

Monday, May 10 8th grade No School

May 11-13 8th Grade Exams; 8th grade 10:50 dismissal

May 17-19 ACT Aspire testing 3rd-6th grade

May 21-25 7th Grade Exams; 7th grade 10:50 dismissal

Friday, May 21 Last day for PreK-K

May 24-26 No Buses

Wednesday, May 26 Last day for 1st-6th; 10:00 am dismissal

SHOE COLLECTION: The Sixth Grade will have the 2nd Annual Phil Quartararo Soles4Souls Collection starting next week. They will be collecting used shoes of all types in all conditions. Please pair your shoes together by tying the shoe strings or using a rubber band. They will be collecting shoes starting on Monday, April 19 through Wednesday, April 28. Direct all questions to Debbie Michael at dmichael@aloysius.org. Thank you!

<u>TUITION</u> - Tuition is due <u>Tuesday, May 4, 2021</u>. Payment must be made through Gulf Coast Bank via E-Check (*Non-financing option*). (https://tuition.gulfbank.com). If financing through the Gulf Coast Tuition Loan Program, loan applications must be submitted by May 4 as well. Current year tuition loans must be closed out in order to apply for a Gulf Coast tuition loan for 2021-22. Any payments or loan applications made after May 4th, will incur a \$50.00 (PER CHILD) late fee (*payable directly to the school*). Tuition information can be found under **Important Links** on the school website (**Tuition and Fee Information**).

IN-PARISH TUITION RATE - Please note that in order to receive the in-parish tuition rate, you must be in good standing with our parish church in stewardship of ministry and offering.

The mission of St. Aloysius School is to educate the whole child in the Catholic tradition for a life of meaning and purpose.





Come have some summer fun with Ms. Christy and Ms. Ann!!

Come join us for some summer fun and get acquainted with friends for the 2021-2022 school year. We will have a variety of fun activities. We will do some kindergarten readiness along with Father's Day craft. We will end our week with Fun Friday, weather permitting.

Date: Monday, June 7th - Friday, June 11th

Times: 8:30-3:30

Place: Ms. Christy's Pre-K Room

Cost: \$200 for the week (This includes a \$25 non-refundable registration fee due

the date of enrollment. Your balance of \$175 is due the day of camp June 7th.)

If you would like for your child to have some fun with us, please fill out the attached form and return it with the \$25 deposit (please make checks payable to St. Aloysius School). You will need to provide a lunch and drink. We will supply a snack! There will be a quiet time every afternoon after lunch. Please send nap, loves.

Please call Ann Soike (#225-252-3462) or e-mail her (asoike@aloysius.org) or call Christy Jackson (#225-241-2514) or email her (cjackson@aloysius.org) if you have any questions. If you need to get in touch with us the week of camp, please call either of our numbers listed above.

Please note: This is not mandatory - this is an OPTIONAL opportunity

We look forward to seeing you on Monday, June 7th.





Kindergarten Summer Camp Monday, June 7th – Friday June 11th

Child's Name (Please print)	
Address	Home Phone #
Mom's email address (Please print)	Dad's email address (Please print)
Emergency number and contact information:	
Mom's Name (Please print)	Cell Phone #
Dad's Name (Please print)	Cell Phone #
Name of person other than parent (Please print)	Cell Phone #
Allergies or important information we should know about y	your child:
Attach non-refundable registration fee of \$25 per ch	nild payable to St. Aloysius School
Parent's Signature	
Thank you!! We are going to have lots of fun!!	

Please return form to: Ms. Christy's Room (P-4)